                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    April 13, 2009


Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk




Joe Hoban, Member




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

William Fisher, Health Agent was not in attendance at this meeting.

Appointment:  Bill Drexel – Marion Community – 7:15PM



Jim Tusino - Engineer

Attendees:  Michael Catalano – additional insight regarding Marion Community


       Jim Wheeler – Resident of Medway – Concerned Abutter
Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Hoban motioned to accept the minutes from March 16, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in favor.

Inspections: Carol Brodeur gave Health Agent update on inspections stating Bill Fisher inspected the Tanning Salons in town and has been visiting the retail stores for Tobacco Compliance follow-up. Also, checking on the recycling center daily.
Recycling Contract – School:  Mr. Collum informed the rest of the board members of a meeting that was held on April 1, 2009 with Suzanne Kennedy, Town Administrator, Dr. Evans, Superintendant of Schools, Dave Verdolino, Jim McLean, Carol Brodeur and Rob Collum himself regarding allowing the school to be put back on the recycling program for their bottles and cans. Mike Galvin stated they would be billed separately and the board of health office would not be involved in the contract for the school recycling. 
7:25 – Marion Community Retreat Center – Bill Drexel & Jim Tusino:  Bill Drexel presented plans for a Retreat Center to be built on 
7:30 – Dave Sullivan - Proposal:  Dave Sullivan appeared before the board to present a proposal for the collection and disposal of the recycling commodities at the recycling center. (See attached). The board members stated they would review the proposal.
7:45 – 6 Blue Ribbon Lane:  Mr. Greg Moore, owner of 6 Blue Ribbon Lane, a split 3 bedroom ranch home, appeared before the board to state he would like to convert his downstairs to a non-bedroom area. Mr. Heavey stated a deed restriction for 3 bedrooms would be needed even though a bedroom was not being added. Mr. Heavey motioned to allow a deed restriction for the intent of converting the use of the downstairs to a non-bedroom area. A letter of recommendation was signed. All board members unanimously agreed to the motion. All in Favor. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:15PM.
Next meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, March 13, 2009 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

